
AGENDA 

REGULAR MEETINGS OF THE 
HOUSING SUCCESSOR 
SUCCESSOR AGENCY 

AND CITY COUNCIL 

February 14, 2019 
6:00 P.M. 

Council Chambers 
11710 Telegraph Road 

Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670 

John Mora, Councilmember 
Annette Rodriguez, Councilmember 
Joe Angel Zamora, Councilmember 
William K. Rounds, Mayor Pro Tem 

Juanita Trujillo, Mayor 

Public Comment: The public is encouraged to 
address City Council on any matter listed on the 
agenda or on any other matter within its 
jurisdiction. If you wish to address the City Council, 
please complete the card that is provided at the 
rear entrance to the Council Chambers and hand 
the card to the City Clerk or a member of staff. City 
Council will hear public comment on items listed 
on the agenda during discussion of the matter and 
prior to a vote. City Council will hear public 
comment on matters not listed on the agenda 
during the Oral Communications period. 
Pursuant to provisions of the Brown Act, no action 
may be taken on a matter unless it is listed on the 
agenda, or unless certain emergency or special 
circumstances exist. The City Council may direct 
staff to investigate and/or schedule certain matters 
for consideration at a future City Council meeting. 

Americans with Disabilities Act: In compliance 
with the ADA, if you need special assistance to 
participate in a City meeting or other services 
offered by this City, please contact the City Clerk's 
Office. Notification of at least 48 hours prior to the 
meeting or time when services are needed will 
assist the City staff in assuring that reasonable 
arrangements can be made to provide accessibility 
to the meeting or service. 

Please Note: Staff reports, and supplemental 
attachments, are available for inspection at the 
office of the City Clerk, City Hall, 11710 E. 
Telegraph Road during regular business hours 7:30 
a.m.-5:30 p.m., Monday-Thursday and every other
Friday. Telephone: (562) 868-0511.















February 14, 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

License Agreement to Temporary Use Housing Successor-Owned Land 
Consideration of a License Agreement with the Los Angeles County Chief Executive 
Office for the temporary use of a Housing Successor-owned 3.9± acre property, 
located at 13231 Lakeland Road (APN: 8011-012-902), to be utilized for the County's 
Registrar Recorder/County Clerk's election parking needs. 

RECOMMENDATION: That the Housing Successor: 
Authorize the Director of Planning to execute the License Agreement and other 
related documents to effectuate the temporary use of the subject property pursuant 
to the terms and conditions contained therein. 

BACKGROUND 

The subject 3.9± acre property, located at 13231 Lakeland Road, was acquired by the 
Community Development Commission (CDC) in 2008 for the purpose of developing 
affordable housing. Ownership was transferred to the Housing Successor by operation 
of law on February 1, 2012. The property is presently an unimproved fenced lot, devoid 
of any structures. The City is currently working with The Whole Child and Habitat For 
Humanity to develop homeless housing for veterans on the site. Development on the 
site with housing is not expected to occur for at least a year or more. 

For the twelfth time, the Los Angeles County Chief Executive Office is requesting the 
temporary use of the subject vacant property for the parking of trucks and equipment 
on behalf of the County Clerk's Office related to upcoming elections. The proposed 
term begins upon execution of the agreement by the County and ends on January 31, 
2019. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The County intends to occupy the site on February 15, 2018. The terms of the 
agreement require a monthly lease payment of $1,500.00, increasing to $3,000.00 
within sixty days. 

INFRASTRUCTURE IMPACT 

The proposed temporary use of the subject 3.9± acre property, pending the eventual 
development of the site for affordable housing, will not have an adverse impact City's 
infrastructure. 

2 /(__ � /
Raym� )' 
City Manager 

Attachments: 
1. Location Aerial
2. Lease Agreement-PL-LA-2019-01

Report Submitted By: Wayne M. Morrell 
Planning Department 

Date of Report: February 14, 2018 

ITEM NO. 4A

























FOR ITEM NO. 5A 
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City of Santa Fe Springs 
l'f�} City Council

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes of the January 10, 2019 Regular City Council Meetings 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the City Council: 
• Approve the minutes as submitted.

BACKGROUND 

Staff has prepared minutes for the following meeting: 
• January 10, 2019

Staff hereby submits the minutes for Council's approval. 

Attachment: 
Minutes for January 10, 2019 

Raymond R. Cruz 
City Manager 

February 14, 2019 

Report Submitted By: Janet Martinez, City Clerk Date of Report: February 6, 2019 

ITEM NO. 6A



















ITEM NO. 6B









































































































ITEM NO. 7
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ITEM NO. 9







February 14, 2019 

2019 5K Fun RunNValk Traffic Control Plans - Request for Approval 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council approve the traffic control plans prepared for the closure of 
various City streets in the area bordered by Orr and Day Road, Pioneer Boulevard, 
Florence Avenue and Telegraph Road for the detouring of traffic for the 2019 5K Fun 
RunNValk route on Saturday, April 6, 2019. 

BACKGROUND 

The City of Santa Fe Springs' 2019 5K Fun RunNValk will take place on Saturday, April 
6, 2019. The 5K Fun RunNValk will begin at 7:00 a.m. in front of Town Center Hall. 
Participants will head east through Town Center Plaza, south through the Aquatic 
Center parking lot then onto Pioneer Boulevard. The course continues south on 
Pioneer Boulevard then west through the Little Lake School District parking lot, and 
then onto the track at Lake Center Athletic Park, then north along the walkway through 
the Park to Clarkman Street. The course continues west on Clarkman Street then 
through the Clarkman Walkway and then south on Roseton Avenue. The course 
continues south on Roseton Avenue and then turns west on Kinghorn Street over to 
the Orr and Day service road. The route continues north on the Orr and Day service 
road to Chieftain Way and then moves onto Orr and Day Road north to Joslin Street. 
The course then veers onto the Orr and Day service road and continues north to 
Davenrich Street. The course continues east on Daven rich Street then south on Jersey 
Avenue to Parkmead Street. The participants will then head east on Parkmead Street 
and then north one block on Alburtis Avenue to Garetal Street. The course continues 
west on Garetal Street then north on Flallon Avenue to Dunning Street. The course 
continues one block east on Dunning Street then north on Alburtis Avenue to the Town 
Center Walkway. At the Town Center Walkway, participants will head east along the 
Walkway to the Town Center Plaza onto the finish line, see attached route Exhibit. 

The City is required to obtain insurance coverage from the California Joint Powers 
Insurance Authority (CJPIA); however, the CJPIA requires City Council's approval of 
the traffic control plans for the proposed city street closures for the 2019 5K Fun 
RunNValk event. The traffic control plans exhibit denotes the locations of lane and 
road closures, the placement of traffic control devices and stationing of City personnel 
along the 2019 5K Fun RunNValk route. The traffic control plans are available for 
review at the office of the City Clerk. 

� _ . 
/J ;£-, 

Ray�; 
City Manager 

Attachment: 
5K Fun RunNValk Route Exhibit 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete � Date of Report: February 4, 2019
Director of Public Works

ITEM NO. 10





Municipal Services Yard Underground Waste Oil Tank Removal - Authorization to 
Advertise for Construction Bids 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Approve adding Municipal Services Yard Underground Waste Oil Tank Removal

project to the Capital Improvement Plan;
• Appropriate $55,500 from Utility Users Tax I Capital Improvement Fund to the

Municipal Services Yard Underground Waste Oil Tank Removal project
(PW190003);

• Approve the Plans and Specifications for the Municipal Services Yard
Underground Waste Oil Tank Removal; and

• Authorize the City Engineer to advertise for construction bids.

BACKGROUND 

The City of Santa Fe Springs Municipal Services Yard houses a 1 ,000-gallon 
underground waste oil storage tank. As a result of changes to California's 
Environmental guidelines for underground storage tanks, City staff is proposing to 
remove the underground waste oil storage tank. 

The existing underground storage tank is used to dump used oil from the repairs and 
preventative maintenance to City vehicles. An above ground 500-gallon tank will 
replace the underground storage tank. 

The project consists of the demolition of concrete pavement; excavation, and the 
complete removal of the underground oil tank and its appurtenances to include 
conveyance lines, soil sample collection beneath the tank and piping for hydrocarbons 
and volatile organic compounds analysis. The placement and compaction of crushed 
miscellaneous base, paving of concrete pavement to match existing, and the addition 
of a new aboveground oil waste storage tank. 

The estimated construction cost of the Municipal Services Yard Underground Waste 
Oil Tank Removal is $42,000. The total project cost including construction, 
engineering, inspection, and contingency is $55,500. 

The estimate for the project is from the most current cost of similar types of construction 
projects in the area. The total project costs are noted as follows: 

Construction: 

Engineering: 

Inspection: 

BUDGET 

$ 42,000 

$ 4,500 

$ 4,500 

Contingency (±10%): $ 4,500 

Report Submitted By:

Total Construction Cost: $ 55,500 

Noe Negrete � Date of Report: February 5, 2019
Director of Public Works

ITEM NO. 11
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February 14, 2019 

Greenstone Avenue Street Improvements - Authorization to Advertise for Construction 
Bids 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Approve the Plans and Specifications; and
• Authorize the City Engineer to advertise for construction bids.

BACKGROUND 
The Greenstone Avenue Street Improvements project encompasses the boundaries 
from Lakeland Road to the southerly Cul-De-Sac and on Sunshine Avenue from 
Greenstone Avenue to Shoemaker Avenue. The project consists of the removal of 
asphalt concrete pavement surface, and the placement of new roller compacted 
concrete (RCC) thereon. Roller compacted concrete is the ideal method of paving 
heavy commercial/industrial areas. The paving supports heavy repetitive loads, 
reduces maintenance costs, expedites construction time, and increases pavement 
service life. Additionally, the project includes the removal and replacement of curb and 
gutter, sidewalks, curb ramps, driveways as needed, as well as the installation of 
stormwater screen covers. 

The construction cost estimate for the Greenstone Avenue Street Improvements 
project is $3,055,000. The total project costs include construction; engineering and 
inspection, and contingency are $3,655,000. 

The estimate is from the most current costs of similar street rehabilitation projects in 
the area. The total project costs are noted as follows: 

ITEM 

Construction 

Engineering 

Inspection 

Contingency 

$ 
$ 

$ 

$ 

Total Construction Cost: $ 

BUDGET 

3,055,000 

200,000 

100,000 

300,000 

3,655,000 

The project Plans and Specifications are complete, and the Public Works Department 
is ready to advertise for the construction bids for this project, upon City Council 
approval. A copy of the project specifications will be on file with the City Clerk. 

FISCAL IMPACT 
The Greenstone Avenue Street Improvements, including the Sunshine Avenue Street 
Improvements projects, are approved Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) Bond funded 
project with an original budget of $3,511,400. Depending on the bids received, staff 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete � Date of Report: February 5, 2019 
Director of Public Works 

ITEM NO. 12
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Resolution No. 9622- Request for Parking Restrictions during Certain Hours on Forest 
Place south of Florence Avenue 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 9622 to implement a parking restriction 
between the hours of 8:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m. on the both sides of Forest Place from 
Lakeland Road to the southerly terminus of the cul-de-sac and implement a tow-away 
zone within the same limits for vehicles that violate the restriction. 

BACKGROUND 

The Traffic Commission at their meeting of January 17, 2019, reviewed the attached 
report for implementing the overnight parking restrictions during the hours of 8:00 p.m. 
and 5:00 a.m. on both sides of Forest Place south of Lakeland Road. The Police 
Services Center has been working with the business owners on Forest Place dealing 
with parking and littering infractions that have taken place on Forest Place for the past 
two months. They also coordinated a general concurrence for the hours of the parking 
restriction. This restriction is necessary to combat the on-going parking violations that 
include the partial blocking of driveways and fire hydrants; parking in front of red curb 
zone areas, and the littering of the street, business sidewalk and landscaped areas 
with fast food bags, wrappers, and cups along Forest Place as a result of the overflow 
parking from adjacent businesses. The Commission voted 4 to O to recommend to the 
City Council for consideration and approval of the proposed parking restriction. 

Staff recommends implementation of the requested parking restriction requested by 
the businesses located on Forest Place south of Lakeland Road. 

Attachments: 

��� 
Raymond R. Cruz 
City Manager 

Resolution No. 9622 
Traffic Commission Report 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete � Date of Report: January 31, 2019
Director of Public Works 

ITEM NO. 13













February 14, 2019 

City Hall Public Counters and Accessibility Improvements Project - Rejection of Bids 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Reject all bids for the City Hall Public Counters and Accessibility Improvements

Project; and
• Authorize the Director of Public Works to re-advertise a Request for Bids to

construct the City Hall Public Counters and Accessibility Improvements Project.

BACKGROUND 

On December 13, 2018 the City Council authorized the City Engineer to advertise for 
construction bids. The project consists of installing an automatic entry door to the 
public counter area (west entry) and modifications to the public counter for Community 
Development/Planning services, Public Works services and Building and Safety 
services (permits, plan checks and inspections). In addition, the City's Cashier 
Counter and staff support will be modified. The City Hall Counters and Accessibility 
Improvements Project will remove the applicable barriers identified as part of the City's 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) self-evaluation process. 

Bids were opened on January 22, 2019 and only one (1) bid was received from RS 
Construction & Development Inc. of Upland, California. The bid result was 
communicated to LACDC as required by federal regulation. LACDC informed Staff 
that federal procurement regulations require at least two (2) bids to award a contract. 

To comply with federal procurement regulations, Staff recommends that City Council 
reject all bids and authorize the Director of Public Works to re-bid the project. The 
project specifications were previously approved by the City Council. The Public Works 
Department is ready to re-advertise for construction bids for this project, upon City 
Council approval. A copy of the Plans and Specifications are available for review at 
the office of the City Clerk. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The City Hall Public Counters and Accessibility Improvements Project is an approved 
Capital Improvement Project with an original budget of $91,230 from approved FY 
2017/18 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds. Project expenditures to 
date is $12,500 for the preparation of project specifications. A balance of $78,730 is 
available for construction of the proposed improvements. 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete � Date of Report: February 5, 2019
Director of Public Works

ITEM NO. 14





February 14, 2019 

Approval of Agreement between the City of Santa Fe Springs and American Business 
Bank for Tierra Mia Coffee Company 

!
RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council take the following action: 
• Approve the agreement with American Business Bank for Tierra Mia Coffee

Company.
�=---------------------' 

BACKGROUND 

Tierra Mia Coffee Company is currently providing concession services in the Cafe Libra 
area of the City Library under a one-year concession agreement. Tierra Mia has 
provided these concession services since August 2010 when the renovated Library 
opened to the public. The current one-year concession agreement rental obligation is 
$300 per month. 

Recently, Tierra Mia Coffee Company has requested financing from American 
Business Bank. In order to receive the financing, American Business Bank requires a 
Lessor's Agreement from all the company's lessors, including the City of Santa Fe 
Springs. Under the terms of the agreement, the City would grant to American Bank the 
following conditions: 

• The City of Santa Fe Springs subordinates any and all liens against the personal
property of the borrower, Tierra Mia Coffee Company

• The City of Santa Fe Springs agrees that in the event of default by Tierra Mia
Coffee Company, the City will not terminate the lease without giving the lender
a ten (10) day written notice of such action

• The City of Santa Fe Springs shall grant access to the lender for purposes of
removal by lender of Tierra Mia's property, in the event of a default. The original
concession agreement lists the equipment that the City owns and cannot be
removed from the facility.

FISCAL IMPACT 

In the unlikely event that Tierra Mia Coffee Company defaults on their loan with 
American Business Bank, the three above provisions would take effect with minimal 
impact to the City of Santa Fe Springs. 

LEGAL REVIEW 

The City Attorney's office has reviewed the proposed lessor's agreement. 

Report Submitted By: Maricela Balderas/ Joyce Ryan Date of Report: February 6, 2019 
Department of Community Services 

ITEM NO. 15



























Februa,y 14, 2019 

NEW BUSINESS 

Acceptance of State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds for the 
purchase of a HAL S3101 EMS Patient Simulator for the Department of Fire-Rescue 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council: 

• Accept State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds in the amount
of $45,409.68 and authorize the purchase of a HAL Model S3101 "Tetherless"
Patient Simulator with associated accessories.

BACKGROUND 

The Department of Fire-Rescue utilizes patient simulators and other devices to train 
its Paramedics and Emergency Medical Technicians to fulfill required continuing 
education as required by the Department of Health Services through the County of 
Los Angeles. Many of these devices are specifically designed to be used for specific 
injuries and medical treatments such as de-fibrillation, cardiac monitoring, advanced 
airway placement, Intravenous (IV) therapy, trauma treatment for amputations, and 
many other field treatments. In 2001, Santa Fe Springs Fire-Rescue received a grant 
through the Assistance to Firefighters Grant Program to purchase an early model of a 
patient simulator that was "state of the art" at that time and a simulator that was used 
in the emergency room environment. The device provided eighteen years of service­
life and training, however now, it is very limited in use due to unsupported technology 
changes, unserviceable parts, and other technical "breakdowns". 

The 2016 State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) has provided Santa Fe 
Springs Fire-Rescue with funding that will support the purchase of a new Patient 
Simulator that will help train individual and team skills at the point-of-injury, during 
transport, in both real and simulated environments. The simulator allows learners to 
monitor and manage an infinite number of simulated conditions using real medical 
devices and therapies that would be utilized on our actual calls for EMS service. The 
simulator has "active eyes" that can change pupil size and reactions to light, has 
programed speech responses, wireless voice, oral and nasal cavities for advanced 
airway device placement, chest rise and fall, breathing patterns associated with 
breathing difficulties, normal and abnormal heart sounds, rates and intensities, and 
many more options that can be controlled wirelessly by the instructors and crews 
practicing these critical life-saving techniques. The device also comes with leg and 
arm amputation attachment for training on traumatic amputations that require 
advanced, specialized care and treatment. 

Report Submitted By: Fire Chief Brent Hayward 
Department of Fire-Rescue 

Date of Report: February 6, 2019 

ITEM NO. 16

















































Februa,y 14, 2019 

NEW BUSINESS 

Acceptance of State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds for the 
purchase of thirty (30) tactical protective vests with ballistic plates for chest and 
back for the Department of Fire-Rescue 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council: 
• Accept State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds in the amount

of $50,129.10 and authorize the purchase of thirty (30) tactical protective vests
from U.S. Armor Corporation.

BACKGROUND 

The Department of Fire-Rescue first utilized ballistic vests in April of 1992 during the 
Los Angeles riots. Members, while responding to the riot areas, stopped at a company 
supplying the vests and continued to the scene to fight fire under adverse and hostile 
conditions. Since then, the Fire Service as a whole has become more involved in 
responses that involve potential for injury from gunfire. In the past, Fire and EMS 
personnel waited until law enforcement brought victims out to pre-designated areas 
for treatment. Since the terror event of San Bernardino, tactics have changed and Fire 
personnel are making entry with law enforcement to render immediate aid in areas 
initially cleared by officers, but not completely secured as to having a suspect in 
custody and threat neutralized. Over many years, our firefighters outfit themselves 
with ballistic vests while responding to calls involving potential for injury from gunfire. 

Fire-Rescue's current ballistic vests were last purchased in 2007 and now are over 
ten-years old and past their current recommended life span. They are stored on the 
fire apparatus and trained with our personnel often. Most manufactures 
recommendations for life are between five and ten years of service life. Along with life 
span, there have been many advancements in vest technology for the protection of 
higher caliber ballistics. 

The 2016 State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) has provided Santa Fe 
Springs Fire-Rescue with funding that will support the purchase thirty (30) of these 
vests from U.S. Armor Corporation, located in Santa Fe Springs. The manufacture of 
this vest specification for the Fire Service is in development of firefighter specific vests 
and will utilize Santa Fe Springs personnel for custom fitting and development of their 
latest design for wearing a ballistic vest and the working conditions of firefighters. 
Funding from this grant through direct reimbursement, effectively will cover the cost 
of this purchase without affecting any general funds of the City or budgeted funding of 
the department. 

Report Submitted By: Fire Chief Brent Hayward 
Department of Fire-Rescue 

Date of Report: February 6, 2019 

ITEM NO. 17

















February 14, 2019 

NEW BUSINESS 

Acceptance of State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds for 
rehabilitation of Hazmat and Urban Search and Rescue training props at 11400 
Greenstone Avenue, Santa Fe Springs/Rio Hondo Regional Training Center. 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council: 
• Accept State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) funds in the amount

of $81,750 and authorize the contracting of professional services for
rehabilitation of props at the Santa Fe Springs/ Rio Hondo Regional Training
Center.

BACKGROUND 

The Department of Fire-Rescue in 2007, through grant funding through the Urban 
Area Securities Initiative, was tasked and funded with federal grant funds to build one 
of six Los Angeles are Regional Training Centers. Each center has specific props and 
equipment to train in disciplines associated with rescues and events that can be faced 
by today's modern fire service. Santa Fe Springs utilizes a portion (3 of 6 acres) of 
Rio Hondo College's training center to conduct specific training in the areas of 
Hazardous Materials (HazMat) and Urban Search and Rescue (US&R). 

Props were funded and built to accomplish the tasks faced for the above mentioned 
responses and the facility has not only been utilized by Santa Fe Springs Fire-Rescue 
personnel, but is a premier site for the training of firefighters throughout the Los 
Angeles area and surrounding regions. The Los Angeles regional sites are open to 
the thirty (30) Los Angeles area departments. Since 2007, thousands of firefighters 
have benefitted from the use of this facility that is managed by Santa Fe Springs Fire­
.Rescue and the Los Angeles area Regional Training Group. 

There are several specific props that are in need of rehabilitation due to weathering of 
painted surfaces and exteriors, wear from training and breaching of exteriors for 
simulations, and general use that comes from having the many classes of students 
utilize these props over an eleven-year period. 

The 2016 State Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) has provided Santa Fe 
Springs Fire-Rescue with funding that will support the rehabilitation and preservation 
of the props through direct reimbursement, effectively paying for this without affecting 
any general funds of the City or budgeted funding of the department. The project 
through a contractor, under Fire-Rescue supervision, would include the labor, 
materials, supervision, licensing, and insurance, to facilitate the necessary repairs of 
three areas of the facility. Repairs, as dictated by the proposal, cover all exterior areas 

Report Submitted By: Fire Chief Brent Hayward 
Department of Fire-Rescue 

Date of Report: February 6, 2019 

ITEM NO. 18























Februa,y 14, 2019 

Authorization to Issue a Request for Proposals to Provide an Overhead Cost Allocation 
Plan and Comprehensive Citywide User Fee Study Services 

RECOMMENDATION($) 
'That the City Council authorize Staff to issue a Request for Proposal ("RFP") to 
qualified firms to provide an overhead cost allocation plan and comprehensive 
citywide user fee study services. 

BACKGROUND 
The City charges various fees for a number of services provided by all departments. 
Fees cover many areas including, permits, plan reviews, recreational classes, and 
facility rentals to name a few. Fees for these services cannot exceed the actual cost 
to provide the service to the user. Government agencies are required to periodically 
perform a cost analysis to ensure that fees are not set at a level in excess of the actual 
cost to provide those services. Additionally, the City's fees have generally not been 
raised in many years and Staff believes that many fees are set at a level well below 
the actual cost. 

The proposed overhead cost allocation plan and fee study will provide a basis for fee 
adjustments and will provide a model which can be used to update the fees on a more 
frequent basis than has happened over the previous several fiscal years. 

Additionally, the RFP asks qualified firms for a proposal to provide an overhead cost 
allocation plan for fiscal years 2008-2012. During this time, the City received 
substantial funding from the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority 
("Metro") for work related to the 1-5 construction and mitigating the impacts on City 
streets. An overhead rate was charged to Metro for this work, however, because the 
rate is not supported by a cost allocation plan, the Metro auditors have preliminarily 
disallowed the overhead charges. Staff is working with Metro officials to provide a cost 
allocation plan which supports the overhead charges. The work to be performed within 
the scope of the proposed RFP is anticipated to provide the necessary cost allocation 
plan. 

Report Submitted By: Travis Hickey Date of Report: February 7, 2019 
Finance and Administrative Services 

ITEM NO. 19































Februa 14 2019 

NEW BUSINESS 

First Amendment to Listing Agreement with Cushman and Wakefield of California, Inc., 
as sole agent the exclusive right to negotiate the renewal (whether through a renewal, 
extension or new lease) of a ground lease, to the United States Postal Services ("USPS") 
at the real property located at 11760 Telegraph Road, Santa Fe Springs, California 90670. 

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the City Council: 

• Approve the First Amendment to the listing Agreement with Cushman and
Wakefield of California, Inc., for the exclusive right to negotiate the renewal (whethen
through a renewal, extension or new lease) of a ground lease, to the United States
Postal Services ("USPS") at 11760 Telegraph Road, Santa Fe Springs, California
90670;and

• Authorize the Mayor or designee to execute the First Amendment to the Listing
Agreement with Cushman and Wakefield of California, Inc., to negotiate the
renewal of the ground lease with USPS.

BACKGROUND 

At the City Council meeting of July 26, 2018, the Council heard the results of the recent 
market rent appraisal completed by the Valuation and Advisory division of Cushman & 
Wakefield, of the ground lease for the Santa Fe Springs post office, located within the 
City's Civic Center, specifically at 11760 Telegraph Road, Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670. 

The purpose of the market rent appraisal report was to estimate the fair market rent for 
the property as is. Market Rent or Rental Value is defined as the most probable rent 
that a property should bring in a competitive and open market reflecting all conditions 
and restrictions of the lease agreement, including permitted uses, use restrictions, 
expense obligations, term, concessions, renewal and purchase options, and tenant 
improvements. 

In addition to providing the opinion of rental value, Cushman & Wakefield (C&W) 
proposed working directly with the City to negotiate a new lease with the USPS. Their 
service would include: 

• Providing direct communication with the existing tenant (USPS) and their broker
(JLL).

• Preparing all written lease proposals and communications for City approval. (C&W
will rely upon the recently completed Post Office rental valuation and local market
knowledge to assist the city in maximizing the potential rental income for the Post
Office.

• Working with the City's legal counsel to prepare a "market lease" agreement.

Report Submitted By: Wayne M. Morrell, Director 
Director of Planning. 

Date of Report: March 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 20
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2019 Youth Leadership Committee Report on Retreat to Green Valley, California and 
Recognition of Retreat Sponsor Serv-Wel Disposal & Recycling 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council: 
• Receive the Youth Leadership Committee's report on its 2019 annual planning

and team building retreat; and
• Recognize Serv-Wel Disposal & Recycling for its generous support of this

program.

BACKGROUND 

The City's Youth Leadership Committee (YLC) participated in its annual leadership 
retreat to Green Valley, California from January 18 through January 20, 2019. At the 
retreat, the Committee members had an opportunity to supportively work together in 
a placid and serene setting. This year, a total of 12 youth participated in the retreat. 
The YLC retreat is an important part of the goal setting· process, while also 
empowering the committee to team build. Highlights of the retreat included: 

• Importance of civic engagement and responsibility

• Team building activities to enhance self-confidence, teamwork, leadership,
and presenting skills

• Integrating new members into the Committee

• Develop goals for the Youth Leadership Committee 2019 year

• Recreational and free time activities

This retreat would not have been possible without the generous and continuing 
contribution from Serv-Wel Disposal & Recycling. The Youth Leadership Committee 
would like to recognize Serv-Wel's president, Mr. John Prohoroff, for his company's 
tremendous support of this annual retreat. 

The Mayor may wish to call upon Community Services Supervisor, Wayne Bergeron, to 
assist with the presentation. 

Raymond R. Cruz 
City Manager 

Report Submitted By: Maricela Balderas/Wayne Bergeron Date of Report: February 6, 2019 
Department of Community Services 
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City Council Meeting February 14, 2019 

PRESENTATION 

Earned Income Tax Credit and Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) 
Program 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the Mayor and City Council encourage Santa Fe Springs residents to utilize and 
support the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC) initiative and Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance (VITA) program supported by the California State Board of Equalization, 
Franchise Tax Board, and Internal Revenue Services. 

BACKGROUND 

On February 4, 2019, the City began its annual Volunteer Income Tax Assistance 
program (VITA) at the Gus Velasco Neighborhood Center. This program is 
administered by the Family & Human Services Division in the Department of 
Community Services. The Santa Fe Springs VITA Program provides free quality tax 
preparation for low to moderate income families in the community. The tax 
preparations are completed by volunteers who have been trained and certified by the 
Internal Revenue Services (IRS). The Santa Fe Springs VITA Program continues to 
strive to improve the quality of tax preparation, as well as increase the number of 
community members we serve. 

The City has once again joined efforts with the California State Board of Equalization 
to promote and support the free Income Tax Preparation and Family Resource 
Initiative which promotes the Earned Income Tax Credit. Last year, the initiative was 
able to serve 2.8 million Californians and capture $6.6 billion in federal and state 
refunds. In Santa Fe Springs alone, 315 tax returns were completed which amounted 
to approximately $401,673.00 in tax refunds. 

The Santa Fe Springs VITA program is currently accepting appointments for the 2018 
tax year. The program offers free tax help to people who generally make $54,884 or 
less per year, persons with disabilities, the elderly, and limited English speaking 
taxpayers who need assistance in preparing their own tax returns. 

The Mayor may wish to call upon Family and Human Services Manager, Ed Ramirez, 
to assist with the proclamation. 

Attachment: 
Proclamation - Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC) and Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance (VITA) 

Report Submitted By: Maricela Balderas/Ed Ramirez 
Department of Community Services 

Date of Report: February 4, 2019 
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February 14, 2019 

APPOINTMENTS TO COMMITTEES AND COMMISSIONS 
Committee Vacancies Councilmember 

Beautification 1 Rounds 
Beautification 5 Rodriguez 
Beautification 2 Zamora 

Family & Human Services 1 Rodriguez 
Family & Human Services 1 Rounds 

Historical 1 Mora 
Historical 2 Rounds 
Historical 3 Rodriguez 
Historical 3 Trujillo 
Historical 2 Zamora 

Parks & Recreation 1 Mora 
Parks & Recreation 1 Trujillo 
Parks & Recreation 2 Zamora 

Senior Citizens 3 Mora 
Senior Citizens 2 Rodriguez 
Senior Citizens 4 Trujillo 

Sister City 1 Mora 
Sister City 2 Rounds 
Sister City 3 Rodriguez 
Sister City 3 Zamora 

Youth Leadership Committee 4 Rounds 

Applications Received: None 
Recent Actions: Kayla Perez to Sister City Committee, Jasmine Rodriguez to Youth 
Leadership Committee, Sylvia Perez to Parks and Recreation Committee, Jeannette 
Lizarraga to Beautification Committee, and Eduardo Duran to Senior Citizens 
Committee. 

Attachments: 
Prospective Members 
Committee Lists 

Report Submitted by: Janet Martinez 
City Clerk 

7:dZ��-
City Manager 0 

Date of Report: February 6, 2019 
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